
Selectmen’s Meeting 

January 2, 2018 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members 

present were: Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman; Michael J. Donaroma and Margaret Serpa.  

 

At 4:00pm Mr. Smadbeck opened the meeting and called for moment of silence for sad loss of 

Robert “Coo” Cavallo, Chairman of the Planning Board and friend to many.  

 

After a sufficient time, Mr. Smadbeck then commenced with the meeting. There being nothing on 

the agenda, he proceeded to regular business.  

 

The Board of Selectmen approved the following items: 

 

The Minutes of 10/23/17 and 10/30/17. 

 

To refer a letter from MV Cruises LLC to the Marine Advisory Committee.  

 

Auto Dealer Licenses for: Russell Swartz, Bertel Autobrokers and AAA Island Auto Sales.  

 

An Auto Rental License for MV Auto Rentals.  

 

To authorize a transfer from the Reserve Fund to the Christmas Decorations Committee in the 

amount of $3250.  

 

The Board then addressed Peter L. Look in the audience. He had concerns about the Police Chief 

selection process. He also wanted a copy of the contract with the Assessment Group and some 

minutes.  

 

The Board suggested he visit Ms. Rose the next day and she would provide copies of whatever he 

was looking for. The assessment group would also be at the next meeting to discuss the process to 

which he was welcome to come and ask questions.  

 

At 4:12 PM Ms. Serpa moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous 

 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________ ________________      Assistant  

Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman 

           

___________________________ 

Michael J. Donaroma 

 

__________________________ 

Margaret E. Serpa 

Board of Selectmen 


